PPG Chair Report December 2016

The CQC inspections have been the main focal points of the year. It has  been a difficult year for the Surgery after an unexpected inadequate outcome from the first inspection. The Surgery have kept the PPG fully informed about the work that was needed to be carried out, and improvements that were required, in order to receive a better outcome from our re -inspection which took place last month. 
We had our own issues with the first inspection and emailed the CQC with our comments. It had been disappointing that the inspectors had not looked at the PPG minutes or annual report before meeting with us and therefore had not prepared for our meeting. Therefore the inspectors knew little of our role, our achievements and how much closer we are with the Surgery with the change in management over the past year, and so we had so much to say in a short time. We did receive an acknowledgement from the CQC to say that they hadn’t read our website beforehand.
 We have seen changes in staff roles, new staff and more regular list of doctors working at the Surgery which has helped provide improved administration and some stability the patients needed after a few unsettling years. The PPG helped support the Surgery when the inspection report was published in the Press by reassuring the Community that there is no issue with the quality of care that they receive at the Surgery. We continue to work closely with the Surgery as our ideas and comments are taken on board. The Surgery are more open with us and information and questions are answered quickly and honestly. As a PPG we can then support the surgery the best way we can and continue to have an important role to play as we can pass on information from a patient’s perspective.
We attend all the CCG meetings which help to keep us up to date with the issues affecting our surgeries and we help support our surgery in making sure that we are following the CCG ideas in bringing the surgeries more in line with each other. This year we have had the telephone audit looking into the response times in answering the phone at different times of the day and whether the messages on the answerphone were correct. Our response time was between 1 and 10 seconds and all messages were correct. The latest work was to promote patients to sign up for online access at our Surgery as only 8% of patients in Kirklees were using online services. The PPG visited the Surgery and attended sessions which included the flu clinics in a two week period to help boost the numbers of patients online. This proved to be a success with over 130 forms being given out. The Surgery had a much larger increase in the numbers of patients signing up during this time and our Surgery has a good percentage of online users compared to other Surgeries in Huddersfield. The CCG also keep us up to date with proposed changes to other services and this year has been dominated with the discussions of the closure of an A+E. All this information is passed on to PPG members where they have an opportunity to comment, fill in surveys or attend further meetings in areas in which they have an interest.
We continue to promote the Friends and Family test and check with the Surgery that they are receiving enough patient responses and whether there are any issues that have been raised by anyone. Healthwatch have revisited both Surgeries to collect more feedback and there are up to 30 comments from each Surgery on their website. 

We continue to provide articles for Lepton Life and the Yetton News and are guaranteed a slot in every magazine. This allows us to provide up to date information to patients at no cost. We continue to look at ways to get information out to people as different age groups use different technology and even the CQC are thinking of using social media to keep an eye on Surgeries. We keep emphasising the importance of the website being kept up to date regularly as more people will access this as they use the site for online appointments and prescriptions. This is also a free method of passing on information.
Healthwalk continues to evolve with a longer walk being offered once a month for those ready to venture further but found that this walk did not attract new walkers.  After discussions with Helen who is now leading Healthwalk a shorter walk was offered for a couple of months for those not able to walk for an hour yet or manage the stiles that surround Lepton. This experiment proved successful with some now able to join the longer afternoon walk. The short walk will now take place on the first Thursday of the month at 10.30 meeting outside the Surgery at with coffee in the Methodist church afterwards. Our thanks will be passed on to Helen who is keeping all the groups running and to the St Johns church for providing refreshments.
Our latest venture is to try and introduce mindfulness courses. We have found a leader Tim Moore who has offered his services free of charge but the cost of hiring a room has provided the biggest problem in setting up these courses. We have decided to run two taster sessions in the New Year to be held at the Surgery when it is closed for staff training. We would like to thank the surgery for this opportunity to promote mindfulness and allow people to have a taster session to see what it is all about before having to commit to an 8 week course. We have also secured funding of £174 from the “It’s up to you” council initiative. This will allow us to put on one course free of charge to help get the courses up and running. We hope then that through word of mouth the mindfulness courses will begin to take off and help to benefit the well -being of the people of Lepton and Kirkheaton.
 Statistics show that 39% of practices re-rated after being placed into special measures following an inadequate rating have now closed their doors for good. We continue to look for ways to support the Surgery in moving forwards as it provides a valuable service in the community.  With the inspections behind us we can hopefully spend next year moving further forwards with new ideas and initiatives together, as the saying goes there is no “I” in team. So thank you members for all for your efforts as the PPG wouldn’t be achieving so much without your help in whatever way you contribute.
